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NOTICE OF CHANGE IN LOCATION, NOTICE OF CHANGE TO USE 

OF REMOTE COMMUNICATIONS TECHNOLOGY AND REMOTE-

ONLY PUBLIC ACCESS FOR THE SEPTEMBER 16, 2021, WILSON CITY 

COUNCIL MEETING  

 
Due to the Declared State of Emergency in response to COVID-19 and the recently 

increasing surge in deaths and hospitalizations due to the delta variant thereof, the 

Wilson City Council hereby gives notice that the location, format and the 

traditional meeting process for the September 16, 2021 Council meeting have been 

altered to accommodate and encourage positive public health practices. In 

accordance with Session Law 2020-3, Section 4.31 and Session Law 2021, House 

Bill 812, the City is altering the September 16, 2021 Council meeting to 

incorporate virtual meeting practices and remote communications technology. 

Members of the Council who are physically present for the meeting will be at the 

City’s Charles W. Pittman III Operations Center located at 1800 Herring Avenue 

East, Wilson, North Carolina. Others may participate remotely. No direct physical 

access by the public to the City Council meeting will be allowed. The public is 

encouraged to remain at home and watch the business meeting streamed live at 

7:00 p.m. on the City’s website www.wilsonnc.org or on Wilson’s Channel 8 on 

Greenlight and other local cable systems. Anyone wishing to speak during the 

public comment period of the meeting or during any public hearing may submit 

written comments or contact the City Clerk by 1:00 p.m. on Thursday, September 

16, 2021 at twest@wilsonnc.org or (252) 399-2302.  

 

This 14th day of September, 2021.  

Tonya A. West 

City Clerk 
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